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Reflections 
òPeople of Faith,  Reflecting Godõs Loveó                                   

14410 FOLKESTONE STREET Å  WAVERLY NE  68462  Å  (402) 786-2625    

fumcwaverly@windstream.net            www.fumcwaverly.org 

Pastoral Perspective 
 We really shift gears after Labor Day.  Please see all the new programing opportunities throughout this  

newsletter and I have listed some special items for Sundays just below.   

  

Set Sail Sunday - September 13 

 Worship at 9 and 11 a.m. 

 Promotion Day for Sunday School Children 

 Teacher Dedication 

 Sunday School at 10 a.m. for Children, Confirmation, Youth and Adults 

 Bake Sale in Narthex for Capital City Step-Up for Down Syndrome, Team Brady 

 

Door Tags - September 13-19 

 Pick up a block of Name Tags following worship 

 Let Waverly know our Fall Schedule door to door 

 

Friend Day - September 20 

 Sunday worship 

 Please consider inviting a friend, relative or neighbor to worship 

 Bibles for Kindergartens and 3rd on September 20 

 Church Brunch at 10 a.m. in Fellowship Hall 

 Sunday School at 10 a.m. for Children, Confirmation, and Youth  

 

I look forward to seeing you on Sunday and throughout the week this fall. 

 

Blessings, Pastor Scott 

Ice Tea & Talk - New Member Exploration 
 

Are you interested in joining First UMC, Waverly?   

If so, join Pastor Scott in the church parlor for an  

informal conversation on September 20th at 2 p.m. 
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Preaching Schedule for September  

            Budget Overview  

The general church budget through August 22 

 Gifts received totaled  $ 175,129  

 Expenses totaled  $ 176,002 

 Checking account balance $   11,392 

 Current Debt   $ 109,000 

 

 Mission Shares Paid through August   

   Thanks for your ongoing support  

Meetings  
 

ß BBBS (Brown Bag Bible Study) - Wed, Sep 2 & 

16, at 5:30 p.m. 

ß Celebration Ringers - Sundays at 6:30 p.m. 

ß CCF - Wednesdays at 3:30 p.m. 

ß Church Council - Tue, Sep 22, at 7:00 p.m. 

ß Esther Circle - Mon, Sep 21, at 7:00 p.m. in the 

parlor. 

ß Evangelism Brunch - Sun, Sep 20, at 10:00 a.m. 

ß Evangelism Committee - Wed, Sep 9, at 7:00 p.m. 

ß Eve Circle - Mon, Sep 14, at 7:00 p.m. at the 

church. We will be cleaning the kitchen. Allison 

Gemelke will be hosting. 

ß Gathering Place Soup Kitchen - Wed, Sep 9, from 

4:30-6:30 p.m. 

ß First We Have Coffee - Sat, Sep 12, at 9:40 a.m. 

We will meet at the church on SATURDAY to 

carpool to Ashland to visit their new library.   

Lunch will be at Reesa Eislerôs.             

ß Middle School Youth Group - Wed, Sep 2 & 16, at 

6:30 p.m. 

ß Missions Committee - Mon, Sep 14, at 7:00 p.m. 

ß Naomi Circle - Thu, Sep 17, at 1:00 p.m. in 

parlor. 

ß Rachel Circle - Tue, Sep 1, at 7:00 p.m. 

ß Ruth Circle - Thu, Sep 17, at 9:00 a.m.  

ß Sanctuary Choir - Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m. 

ß Sarah Circle - Sat, Sep 19, at 9:00 a.m. 

ß Senior High Youth Group - Wed, Sep 9 & 23, at 

7:00 p.m. 

ß Staff - Wednesdays at 1:30 p.m. 

ß TOPS (Take Off Pounds Sensibly) - Mondays at 

5:30 p.m. 

ß United Methodist Men - Sun, Sep 13, at 6:00 p.m.  

at the Church.  Please bring something to barbecue 

and a side dish to share.  Come early and weôll throw 

some horseshoes. 

ß United Methodist Women - Sat, Sep 5, at  

9:00 a.m. 

ß UMW Book Club - Tue, Sep 1, at 7:15 p.m. & Thu, 

Sep 3, at 10:00 a.m.  

 6 Mark 7:24-30 ñBoundary Breaking Faithò 

13 Mark 8:27-38 ñTo Take Up Our Crossò 

20 Mark 9:30-37 ñThe Key to Greatnessò 

27 Mark 9:38-50 ñLiving a Well-Seasoned Lifeò 
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ñLikeò us on Facebook and get up-to-date information about the church:  

First United Methodist Church of Waverly. 

Church Staff and Contact Information:  

Phone: (402) 786-2625  fumcwaverly@windstream.net  

Fax: (402) 786-2100 www.fumcwaverly.org  

    

Senior Pastor:  Scott Shreve   revspshreve@gmail.com    (402) 350-3140 

Director of Education:  Sondra Buell sbuell.fumc@gmail.com (816) 830-5580 

Director of Music Ministries:  Wanda Mandigo   wanda.mandigo@gmail.com (402) 570-4483 

Organist and Childrenôs  

Music Ministries: Nancy Anderson   nancy.anderson114@gmail.com (402) 430-8202 

Youth Ministries: Veranda Johnson veranda.johnson11@gmail.com (402) 430-2806 

Administrative Director:  Dawn Schomaker    fumcwaverly@windstream.net (402) 786-2625 

Mental Illness Spiritual Support ï God is our Refuge and our Strength 

 It is easy to talk about physical health and even spiritual health within our culture, but conversations 

about mental health are more difficult to have.  Yet, maintaining good health includes body, mind and spirit.  

Each month this space will include a scripture passage and comment on mental health to encourage  

understanding and health.  In addition to what is noted here, a good resource for further information can be  

accessed at the National Alliance on Mental Illness, www.nami.org  

 

 

ñI will be glad and rejoice in your love for you saw my affliction  

and knew the anguish of my soulò   

Psalm 31:7 

 

  

 

 Mental illness is not simply aggression or strange actions that a person chooses.  Like every other  

disease, there is a physical component.  The affected organ is the brain.  Something is wrong with the brain to 

cause symptoms that manifest themselves in behavior and mood swings.  These changes are not anything the 

individual can control any more than they can control symptoms of other diseases, such as pain, weakness, 

trembling, or debility.  Like other diseases, medicine is used to restore a proper balance and reduce symptoms, 

allowing proper functioning.  People who have mental illness need as much help as a person with more  

observable physical problems.  Someone must do what the victim cannot do for him/herself to get appropriate 

treatment.  With a disorder of the mind it is just as impossible to organize thoughts to obtain help as it is walk 

with a broken leg.  
 

http://www.nami.org
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ÍÙæÕâØÕ ÁãÜâçãâMç ºãâèÕ×è ÀâÚã: 

veranda.johnson11@gmail.com 

fumcwaverly@windstream.net   

Youthful news  
 Hey All! Itôs that time of year for Youth Group to start back up! This year (due to the renovations to 

the room), we will start the first week of September. Youth group is open to EVERYONE! So feel free to 

bring friends any week.  

 

 Middle school students will meet on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each month from 6:30 - 8 pm. 

Each night will start with a meal together, a bible study and games. We will begin the year asking families to 

take turns providing the meals, feel free to pair up with another family. Sign up will be done at  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0845afac2da5fd0-middle1 

 

 High school students will meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month from 7 - 8:30 (ish) pm. 

A typical high school night will include a bible study, games, and snacks (bring your own dinner if you 

need). If studentôs/families would like to bring snacks they can also signup online with  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0845AFAC2DA5FD0-snacks 

 

 Please double check with Dawn in the church office that all of your contact information is up-to-date 

so you receive all notices and changes. 

 

Our tentative schedule for the year - 5th weeks may be off or have a special event. 

Dates with ?ôs are questionable due to UNL scheduling and will be announced as they get closer.  

September 

2 - MS 

9 - HS 

16 - MS 

23 - HS 

30 - TBA 

 

October 

7 - MS 

14 - HS 

21 - MS 

28 - HS 

November 

4 - MS 

11 - HS 

18 - MS 

25 - HS? 

 

 

December 

2 - MS 

9 - HS 

16 - MS? 

23 - HS? 

30 - Christmas  

      Break  

January 

6 - MS  

13 - HS 

20 - MS 

27 - HS 

 

 

February 

3 - MS 

10 - HS 

17 - MS 

24 - HS 

March 

2 - MS 

9 - HS? 

16 - MS 

23 - HS 

30 - TBA 

 

 

April 

6 - MS 

13 - HS 

20 - MS 

27 - HS 

May 

4 - MS? 

11 - HS 

18 - MS? 

 

*If school is closed  

due to weather youth  

meetings will also be 

canceled.  

mailto:veranda.johnson11@gmail.com
mailto:fumcwaverly@windstream.net
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0845afac2da5fd0-middle1
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0845AFAC2DA5FD0-snacks
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 1) Set Sail for Sunday School! 

Please pre-register your child/ren for Sunday School by the first week in September.  This will help      

the teachers prepare for their new class of students.  The on-line registration link is on the home page  

of our website at www.fumcwaverly.org. 

 

 2) Our job as disciples is to invite others to learn about the great love of Jesus Christ.  If you know a  

 child in your neighborhood who does not attend any church, invite them to FUMC Sunday School!   

 

 3) September 13th is Promotion Sunday .  All children will begin their new fall classes with their new  

 teachers on this fun-filled morning.  We will meet in the sanctuary at 10:00 for a short assembly, and  

 then head off to the classrooms.  Parents, please fill out a nametag, available in the narthex, for your  

 child before they enter the Sanctuary.   If you have questions, please contact Sondra Buell at  

 sbuell.fumc@gmail.com . 

 

 4) A spiritual milestoneéBible Sunday on September 20th.   

 

All 3rd graders will receive their Bible at the 9:00 worship service.   

All Kindergarteners will receive their Bible at the 11:00 worship service.  

All parents of 3rd graders and Kindergarteners, grab a breakfast plate at the  

brunch and come to the parent meeting at 10:00  

 

Note:  Photos will be taken of the children holding their Bibles right after the Bible presentation  

(during the service).   

 

Send info to Sondra:  If you have a kindergartener or a 3rd grader, please email Sondra Buell at 

sbuell.fumc@gmail.com.  Include:  1)  correct spelling of childôs name (how you want it printed on the 

nameplate), 2)  childôs grade, and 3)  if you will be in attendance on September 20th.   Thank you. 

 

5)  The Christian Education committee has developed an awesome Children's Ministries calendar for all  

 families.  They will be available on Sunday, September 13th. The calendar contains lots of photos,  

 specials dates of things happening in Childrenôs Ministries, a monthly prayer to say together as a  

 family, a Bible verse for each month (which corresponds with the Bible verse the kids will be  

 learning in Sunday School), and ideas of how to be a Light for God in your community.  This will be  

 a treasured, helpful tool for you, so be sure to pick up your copy on Promotion Sunday! 

 

6) Acolyte Training 

Another spiritual milestone is a childôs life is when they can begin serving in their church as a  

acolyte.  This yearôs candle-lighter training will be held September 27th at 10:00.  All 2nd  graders, and any 

other students 3rd grade and older who have not received training, can also be trained that day.  Meet in the 

Sanctuary at 10:10 

 

7) Sunday School Teachers and Helpers / CCF Volunteers / Youth Group Volunteers / Adult Class  Teachers: 

 Sunday, September 13th will be a special day for all volunteer teachers and helpers.  There will be a  

 volunteer teacher/staff dedication service at each worship hour; come to the service of your choice (9:00 or 

 11:00).  Let us pray over you and bless you for your servat's heart in teaching others about Jesus!   

 Congregation, please join us in prayer for these people, thanking God for these spiritual leaders.   

 

 

Looking ahead: 
October 11th ï Childrenôs Day in Worship  

http://www.fumcwaverly.org
mailto:sbuell.fumc@gmail.com
mailto:sbuell.fumc@gmail.com
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Confirmation Class 
 First UMC hosts Confirmation classes for students in 7th and 8th on Sunday 

mornings during the school year.  The classes this year will begin September 13th at 

10 a.m.  The classes prepare the students to join the membership of the church.  

Pastor Scott will provide leadership.  Adults are welcome to help provide leadership.  

Interested?     

Brown Bag Bible Study 
 This Bible Study meets the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at 5:30 p.m.  

All are welcome as the study meets in the parsonage which is across the street from 

the church.  Bring your Brown Bag supper to eat as we study.  This fall we will study 

the Book of Acts which records the beginning stages of the church.   

In preparation please read: 

    September 2 ï Acts 1-3 

    September 16 ï Acts 4-7 

The Adult Serendipity Sunday School class  
 The Adult Serendipity Sunday School class will be viewing and discussing 

"Revival: Faith as Wesley Lived It".    

 Join us in the parlor at 10 AM for a six-week journey through England tracing the 

life of John Wesley.  Wesley's message and his faith continues to call for a revival of our 

hearts and souls so that our world might be changed.   

CCF Schedule for September  

Wed 2 3:30-5:30 p.m. CCF 

Wed 9 3:30-5:30 p.m. CCF 

Sun 13 9:00 a.m. Chalice Choir (2nd & 3rd Graders) 

  11:00 a.m. Carol Choir ( 4th & 5th Graders) and Ringers 

Wed 16 3:30-5:30 p.m. CCF 

Wed 23 3:30-5:30 p.m. CCF 

Wed 30 3:30-5:30 p.m. CCF 

Calling all boys 1st- 5th grade!  
 Do you want to learn how to shoot bb guns? Do you want to 

learn about archery? Do you want to go camping?  If so join us Monday 

at 6:30 pm for Cub Scout Registration!! 
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UNBROKEN-Community Selection for September 
  UNBROKEN by Lauren Hillenbrand is a true World War II story about track 

star Olympian Louis Zamperini who survived a plane crash in the Pacific, spent 47 

days drifting and then survived two and a half years as a prisoner of war. 

 New librarian, Garren Hochstetler, will lead the discussion on Sept. 10 at 6:30 

p.m. at the library, located in the Foundation Building. 

 Bring a friend and get a library card, if you donôt have one. 

 If you have interest in becoming a TeamMates 

Mentor, please contact Sarah Harms or Pastor Scott.   

The Teammates program is starting this Fall in Waverly. 

 As Christians, we are called to serve.  The one to 

one transformative power of mentoring results in a ripple 

effect that over time, makes a huge difference and can 

impact families for generations.  The TeamMates Mentoring Program is a one to one, school-based mentoring 

program serving kids.  The program will start with 6th grade students this year in District 145.   

Community Garden Notes   
 We have been harvesting yellow squash, tomatoes and cucumbers with enough to share. We took 2 

buckets down to the Gathering Place, Thursday, Aug 13. The sweet corn did not produce a lot and some did 

not fill wellðmostly from too much rain and then a dry spellðwe think. We did get about a third of a bucket 

of potatoesðmost we lost to herbicide. We have plenty of herbs in the  

garden and welcome  people to go and take some home. We have healthy 

sweet potato plants and acorn squash plants, so hopefully will have good 

crops of these.  Sara Bevans and Ben set up hoses with a timer to help with 

the watering. We are hoping to get an underground line set up to be ready 

for next spring. Call Marjorie 402-990-4360 or email her at ojam@cox.net 

to join the fun.  

Building and Grounds Super Heroes! 
          Special thanks needs to be expresses to some folks who have gone over  

and above the call of duty lately.   

 

The new sidewalk to the office and 143rd side ï Thanks to Tim Sutter for volunteering 

his considerable skill in this project. 

 

The renovation of the Choir Loft ï Thanks to Gary Hailey, Jamie Watts and Brian Ebke 

 

The removal of the concrete ceiling in preparation for the renovation of the Youth 

Room ï Thanks to John & Ben Bevans, Gary Hailey and Veranda Johnson.  

 

Installing the watering system for the Church Garden ï Thanks Duane Heiden , Sarah 

Wilson, and Brian Johnson 

 

            Repairing sinks in the kitchen - Dennis Hansen 

mailto:ojam@cox.net
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For the Nursery:  

If anyone has a extra  

diaper or two left over 

from a pack you no longer  

use, please consider  

donating them to the 

Church Nursery.  

Congratulations Brenden! 
 Brendan Trail received his Eagle Scout award 

at his Eagle Court of Honor in the church sanctuary  

August 9, 2015.   

Congratulations Bryce! 
 Please note that Bryce Johnson graduated from 

Basic Training with the Air Force on August 22, 2015 

in San Antonia, Texas.  He was in the Top 10% of the 

524 airmen and graduated with Honors.   

Baptisms 
 

Nolan Robert Pfeiffer  

was baptized on  

Sunday, August 16, 2015 

HUGE Thank you! 
I just wanted to give a shout out to those who helped to unload the Menardôs truck 

while I was out of town.   

 

Russ Harms  Mark Cordes  Bruce Sedivy 

Duane Heiden  DeLynn Hay  Gary Hailey 

John Bevans  Scott Shreve  Dawn Schomaker 

Ben Bevans 

 

Thank you so much for taking the time to help me out. 

 

Veranda Johnson, 

Youth Leader 

Happy Birthday Victoria! 
 My niece, Victoria Osten, will be turning 34 

on Sept 15, 2015. She is starting her second round of 

chemo and needs our thoughts and prayers. Please 

send either of Birthday Card or just some words of 

encouragement to her at: 

 2761 18th Ave 

 Columbus, NE 68601. 

    Thank you. 

    Lisa Rickers 


